Together with God, Making Learning A Life-Long Friend' ST ANNE'S C.E. Issue 19 14.07.19

14.07.19



PRIMARY SCHOOL

CLASS AWARDS

On a Friday each teacher nominates two pupils from the class for the 'Star of the Week' award. Each winner is presented with a certificate.

Early Years W/C: 01.07.19

T. Johnson F. Cullen W/C: 08.07.19 Whole Class

Year 1 W/C: 01.07.19

C. Smith

C. Taylor W/C: 08.07.19

G. Cox

C. Cawley

Year 2 W/C: 01.07.19

R. Yates

J. Goodwin

W/C: 08.07.19

H. Sadler

T. Darlington

Year 3 W/C: 01.07.19

Whole Class C Neale

W/C: 08.07.19

M. Walker

R. Unwin

Year 4 W/C: 01.07.19

E. Anthony

E. Clewlow

W/C: 08.07.19 E. Clewlow

E. Goodwin

Year 5 W/C 01.07.19

G. Sale

K. Cartlidge

W/C: 08.07.19 K. Cartlidge

L. Gibbons

Year 6 W/C: 01.07.19

K. Smith

C. Allen

W/C: 08.07.19

H. Durber

L. Swift

BRITISH VALUES

Individual Liberty

The rule of Law **Democracy**

Tolerance **Mutual Respect**

Dear Parents, We have finally reached the end of this academic year and what a year it has been! We are very proud of the whole St Anne's family in all areas of school life. We have recently received our Year 6 SATS results (full information on the website) and we are above national expectations in most areas. Well done to everyone involved. Year 6 leave us to embark on their next stage of their educational journey at high school and we must wish them well and thank them for all they have done at St Anne'syou will be missed! As you are aware Miss Abbotts will not be returning to St Anne's in September and we wish her every success in the future. We also wish her well as she continues her pregnancy- please keep us updated! As usual, we will be holding our 'Meet the Teacher' sessions in the first week back where teachers will pass on information about class routines, PE days, homework etc. The dates and time of these meetings are on the bottom of this newsletter. Finally may I wish you all a fabulous summer and my thanks goes to everyonechildren, staff, parents and governors for their continued support for St Anne's. Mr Hobson

MEET THE TEACHERS SEPT. 2019

As last year, there will be an opportunity to meet your child's new class teacher who will discuss expectations for the new academic year with you during the first week in September. Information such as homework and P.E. days will also be shared.

- -Y1 with Mrs Allmark- Friday 6th September 3pm
- -Y2 with Mrs Hill- Tuesday 3rd Sept 330pm -Y3 with Miss Buckley and Mrs Barnett- Tues 3rd Sept 330pm
- -Y4 with Mr Nixon- Friday 6th Sept 330pm -Y5 with Mr Hambleton- Thursday 5th Sept 330pm
- -Y6 with Mr Jones and Mrs Edwards-Wednesday 4th Sept 330pm which will also double up as Standon Bowers meeting.

PERSEVERANCE **KINDNESS** RESPECT **FAITH** HONESTY **COMMUNITY**

Our school website is:www.st-annes-brownedge.staffs.sch.uk

ATTENDANCE:

W/E: 05.07.19 Y1 98.28% W/E: 12.07.19 Y5 98.33%

PRASZER Dear God,

Lord, we ask that you look after our Year 6 children as they move on to their new schools. Give them confidence to face the challenges ahead with strength and kindness. Help them to continue to live their lives following our school values—so they are the best person they can be-Amen

Y3/4 VISIT TO CADBURYS WORLD

On Friday 5th July, children from Y3/Y4 visited Cadbury World. The trip was put together to consolidate their knowledge of the ancient Maya culture. The children learnt some grizzly facts about the Mayans and lots about how their favourite drink, was turned into delicious Cadbury chocolate. Although slightly on the warm side, the children appeared to enjoy this unforgettable experience. I will never forget this trip.

P.E. KITS - Please can all parents ensure that € their child / children have their P.E. kits in school every day of the week. Indoor kit consists of dark shorts and a plain white t-shirt. Outdoor kit consists of a tracksuit and trainers.

KIDS CLUB - When booking your children into Kids' Club, whether it be before or after school, please could you book via School Money or if paying by vouchers notify Kids' Club by the Friday of the previous week what days your child will be attending. Kids Club : 07855 639630

SUMMER FAIR

The PTFA did a wonderful job at our Summer Fair and it was great to see so many parents and friends supporting the school. They raised approximately £950. Thanks to all those involved.

TRANSITION AFTERNOON

All children had an opportunity to spend an afternoon with their new teachers for next year this week. Feedback was very positive and we are all looking forward to next year. Year 6 have all visited their new high schools for a transition session and we wish them well in their future education.

> HOUSE POINTS EARTH 505 FIRE 495 AIR 435 WATER 455

this academic year



All Clubs have now finished for All Clubs have now finished for this academic year



SPORTS DAY

In near perfect athletic conditions, last Tuesday we held our annual sports day. All children competed in a variety of track athletic events- some traditional, some unusual! We must thank Mr Jones for arranging the day and our Year 6s who helped marshal the events. Final results were:

RECEPTION + KS1 winners- AIR KS2 winners- EARTH Results have been added to our house point totals for the vear.

City Swimming Gala

Apologies to A. Wood Year 6 who we missed from our results section on the last Newsletter. Archie received bronze in the Y6 Breast Stroke. Well Done Archie.

Y5/6 DOWNS BANK VISIT

Last Thursday, Years 5 and 6 visited Downs Bank near Barlaston to conduct a river study. Activities included creating cross-sectional profiles of the river, measuring river velocity and identifying the features of rivers. The weather was very kind to us and the children were able to get into the river (stream!) to conduct their field work.

TESTING DATES

Year 6 Sats Wk commencing 11/5/20 Year 2 Sats MAY 2020 Year 1 Phonics 8/6/20 Year 4 Multiplication Check June 2020

PLEASE NOTE IT IS VITAL THAT YOUR CHILD IS IN SCHOOL DURING THESE DATES.

Class Worship Dates this term

Y6 Leaving Worship Fri 19th July 2:00pm

On Tuesday $\frac{\text{ROCKSTEADY CONCERT}}{9^{\text{th}}}$ July, four bands lined up to deliver St Anne's first child led rock concert.

Expertly led by Mark, the children rocked their way through a number of well-known covers which were given the rock treatment. Twosome Truesome, Cool Kids, Rockin Red Rockets and Little Rockers impressed the audience with a great sense of timing, rhythm and melody. The children have achieved a considerable amount in such a short time. Well done and we look forward to seeing them develop

CLASS WORSHIP

Over the past two weeks, we have had an abundance of class worship sessions that have been shared with parents. Year 2 shared their memories of the year, whilst Year 3 and Year 4 celebrated their 'Whole New World' topic with us. Our Reception class also produced a very emotional class worship all about their time in Reception. Thank you to all the parents and carers that have supported us in these celebrations.

HOUSE PRIZE

Our final results for the summer have been counted and verified and EARTH are our House winners for this term. Earth will enjoy an afternoon of alternative sports on the field on Wednesday afternoon.

0/2/17/3/5

Friday 12th July - Last swimming booster session

Monday 15th July - Y6 Leavers Performance to school a.m.

Monday 15th July - Y6 Leavers Perfomance @ 6.30 p.m.

Tuesday 16th July - City Track Events @ Northwood

Wednesday 17th July - School Disco @ 3.30 p.m.

Thursday 18th July - EY to Congleton Park at noon

Thursday 18th July - KS2 Picnic Menu

Friday 19th July - Leavers Assembly @ 2.00 p., m.

Friday 19th July - School Closes end of School Year

Monday 22nd July - Inset Day

Monday 2nd September - School Closed Inset Day

Tuesday 3rd September - School Opens—Autumn Term

Monday 9th September - Y6 to Standon Bowers

Monday 9th September - Mad Science Assembly

Friday 13th September - Y6 return from Standon Bowers

Thursday 19th September - Academy Photography - individual/family photographs

Friday 25th October - School Closes p.m. Half Term

Monday 4th November - School Closed Inset Day

Tuesday 5th November - School Opens

Friday 20th December - School Closes p.m. Christmas

